CITY of WHEELER EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE 
(aka Wheeler Emergency Team/W.E.T.) 
PROPOSED MINUTES of the August 14, 2024 MEETING

I.
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by Chair Stacks at 3:02 PM at Wheeler City Hall.
II.
Roll Call

Present: Heidi Stacks, Mary Leverette; Steve Fulmer, Elias Stacy (quorum confirmed); Mayor Clif Kemp

Absent: Peggy Schumann
III.
Community Input: None

IV.
Consent Calendar
· Agenda: Adopted without objection
· The minutes of the July 2024 meeting were approved with one spelling correction without further objection.
V.
Presentations, Guests, Announcements and Correspondence: William Goulardt “Willow Bill” submitted an application for volunteer service on the WET.  Shannon Foote was also present and submitted her application.

A letter was received from EVCNB notifying us that our annual payment of $700 is due; we actually budgeted $750.  The request will be forwarded for payment.
VI.
Public Comment on Non-agenda items  none
VII.
Reports

· Communications: 
· The next Yellow Radio training is scheduled for August 24th  from 11am until 1 pm via ZOOM.  Interested persons can enroll at EVCNB.org/events.
· EVCNB is willing to conduct any class in Wheeler if we can enroll 10 attendees.
· A local citizen has requested in home personal training for Yellow Radio.  The request was forwarded to Karen Sarnaker who will arrange it.
· Elias is making steady progress as time permits toward taking his HAM license exam.
· Prepare Your Neighborhood (PYN)
· The first two PYN ‘pop-ups’ have been completed.  10 attendees included 1 volunteer app, and 3 new households.  Two more events are scheduled on the next two Sundays.  More of the new booklet brochures are being requested in both English and Spanish.
· Women from the three villages are planning a tent city event to be held at the ball field next to Manzanita Lighthouse.
· Nehalem Valley Care Center (NVCC) – Both the Administrator and Director of Nursing Services have resigned.  They are a couple and will be moving away.
· City of Wheeler: No report
· EVCNB Board and City Hall Preparedness
· Heidi is seeking 3 new volunteers to manage our shelter.  She is also investigating the possibility of a grant to purchase another emergency trailer for the north side of town.
VIII.
Old Business
· Popups - Mary is pleased with response to the popups.  Mary funded the direct mailing herself.  She is following up with an email to attendees inviting them to become more involved.
· Safety notifications – Mary and Steve will recommend ways to provide safety tips to residents other than direct mail which costs $210 per mailing.
· OREM Grant Status – In addition to the second emergency trailer (noted above), we’d like to get a snow plow for use on our hills in the winter; currently any snow or ice virtually traps most of our residents until the thaw.
IX.  New Business

· Review of New Volunteer Applications – Since Willow Bill is currently running for Mayor, we will wait until after the election to consider his application.  Shannon Foote’s application to serve on the WET will be forwarded to Council for approval.
· Steve’s Project Update – Steve has largely completed a project to map every street address in Wheeler – approximately 250 addresses.  Nearly 50 hours have been spent using Tillamook County GIS tax maps.  This work has been validated by driving every street.  Green emergency markers have also been noted.  As new sources of information arise, Steve will re-evaluate the maps and associated spreadsheets which contain owner names and mailing addresses.  This work will be used to support our PYN efforts.
· Winter projects – We are hoping to make progress on providing smoke alarms and fire blanket, or at least urging residents to have them functional and on hand.  We are also hoping to support neighbors in purchasing green emergency address markers for their curbs.
X.
Good of the Order: Mary thanked everyone for their support of her PYN popups.
XI.
Next Meeting: Tuesday, September 10, 2024, 3:00 PM, City Hall
XII.
Adjournment: 4:05 pm
saf
